Greg Minikel

From:

Dan Koski

Sent:

Tuesday, April 22, 2014 4:03 PM

To:

Greg Minikel; Tony Dick

Cc:

Sonja Birr

Subject:

RE: Traffic Safety Commission Minutes from 04-15-14

Yes, I think that we should.

Dan

----Original Message----

From: Greg Minikel

Sent: Monday, April 21, 2014 10:36 PM

To: Tony Dick; Dan Koski

Cc: Sonja Birr

Subject: RE: Traffic Safety Commission Minutes from 04-15-14

Dan,

After reading this more closely, I see that these were options given by the DOT. Do you want to take this issue to the PI Comm. in May???

From: Greg Minikel

Sent: Monday, April 21, 2014 7:47 PM

To: Tony Dick; Dan Koski

Subject: RE: Traffic Safety Commission Minutes from 04-15-14

Chuck Behnke was in the office one day about two weeks ago to see if we agreed with their proposed alterations up by the Vet. clinic. I do not remember ever saying or agreeing to a project for the City. This intersection is out of our jurisdiction. The DOT and County should be dealing with it and I thought that they were. Chuck was just giving us an FYI.

From: Tony Dick

Sent: Monday, April 21, 2014 2:23 PM

To: Dan Koski; Greg Minikel

Subject: FW: Traffic Safety Commission Minutes from 04-15-14

This is an fyi on the county Traffic Safety commission. Two items of interest are in the minutes. They will be contact Greg to see if the city will take over one of the safety concerns along Memorial Drive and the other is the "No Parking" near Camp Vits issue.

Tony

From: Larry Zimney

Sent: Thursday, April 17, 2014 9:48 PM

To: PD Supervisors

Subject: FW: Traffic Safety Commission Minutes from 04-15-14

FYI

From: Holly Herzog [HollyHerzog@co.manitowoc.wi.us]

Sent: Thursday, April 17, 2014 1:08 PM

To: hibbardfinancial@yahoo.com<mailto:hibbardfinancial@yahoo.com>; Barbara Herrmann; Gregg Kadow;

<u>valderspolice@tds.net<mailto:valderspolice@tds.net</u>>; Bob Ziegelbauer;

bryan.ashenbrenner@dot.wi.gov<mailto:bryan.ashenbrenner@dot.wi.gov>;

police@clevelandwi.gov<mailto:police@clevelandwi.gov>;

dfunkhouser@kielpolice.com<mailto:dfunkhouser@kielpolice.com</p>
; Gary Kennedy; Gregg Schetter; Holly Herzog;
pdadm@ci.brillion.wi.us<mailto:pdadm@ci.brillion.wi.us</p>
; jmkropp@att.net<mailto:jmkropp@att.net</p>
; joscol@two-rivers.org
; michael.panosh@dot.state.wi.us
mailto:michael.panosh@dot.state.wi.us
Nancy Crowley; Mishicot Police Department; Rick Henrickson; rick@brandtbuses.com
; michael.panosh@dot.state.wi.us
; michael.panosh.g

Robert Hermann; scott.nelson@dot.state.wi.us; scott.nelsonwing.scott.nelsonwing.wi.us; <a href="mailto:scott.nel

rivers.org<mailto:scosch@two-rivers.org>; Todd Hermann; Tony Dick; Larry Zimney; michael bushman; Shawn

Engleman; Christopher.Jushka@dot.wi.gov<mailto:Christopher.Jushka@dot.wi.gov>

Subject: Traffic Safety Commission Minutes from 04-15-14 See attached minutes.

Holly Herzog Business Operations Manager Manitowoc County Sheriff's Office 1025 S 9th Street Manitowoc, WI 54220 (920)683-4194 (920)683-2798 Fax

This message is intended for the use of the person or organization to whom it is addressed. It may contain information that is confidential, privileged, or otherwise protected from disclosure by law. If you are not the intended recipient or a person responsible for delivering this message to the intended recipient, any copying, distribution, or use of this message or the information that it contains is not authorized and may be prohibited by law.

This email was Anti Virus checked by Astaro Security Gateway. http://www.astaro.com

MANITOWOC COUNTY TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION

Date: April 15, 2014

LOCATION: Manitowoc County Sheriff's Office

Present: Todd, Hermann, Patty Shimek, Michael Panosh, Allan Hibbard, Barbara Herrmann, John Kropp, Scott Nelson and Scott Schneider.

Also in attendance: Karen Szyman from The Chamber Manitowoc County and Chuck Behnke from Manitowoc County Highway.

Call to Order: Meeting called to order at 10:02 a.m. by Chairman Todd Hermann.

Minutes: Motion to approve minutes of January 7, 2014, meeting by John Kropp, seconded by Barbara Herrmann; motion carried.

Public Input: Karen Szyman, Executive Director of The Chamber of Manitowoc County, requested modification of the median on STH 42/Memorial Drive. Szyman stated due to the Vet Clinic, The Chamber, the Mariner's Trail and the new addition of an attorney's office, this area is a disaster waiting to happen with the increased traffic. Scott Nelson from DOT discussed an alternative of adding a left turn bay lane and stated medians should be only open to crossroads and not driveway accesses. Nelson gave 4 options: changing the area at resurfacing time, acquiring highway funding for a stand-alone safety project, normal funding as a stand-alone project or issue permit for the City of Manitowoc to take on as their own project. John Kropp made a motion and agreed to check with City of Manitowoc Engineer Greg Minikel and see if the City of Manitowoc is willing to take on the project. Todd Hermann requested this matter be placed on the next agenda pending follow-up with City of Manitowoc Engineer. Motion seconded by Barbara Herrmann, motion carried.

Follow-up on Site Evaluations from Prior Meeting:

Request to Review Current No-Parking Policy on E. Parkview and Middle Rd. Todd Hermann reported Town of Manitowoc Rapids Chairperson David Korte advised that no additional parking will be permitted per the town. Parking will not be permitted on side roads as local farmers use large machinery on the roads. Westbury Road is the only road near the bike trail that parking will be allowed on.

Request to review speed reduction by Silver Lake College on USH 151. Scott Nelson from DOT advised no change has occurred over the winter months and follow-up will be done at the next meeting.

Request for Site Evaluations:

Request to modify median on STH 42/Memorial Dr. This was handled in the Public Input.

Request to extend 35 mph speed limit on CTH Z in the Town of Cooperstown. Todd Hermann reported the Town of Cooperstown will request a sign for the driveway at their next board

meeting. The Town will monitor area to determine if other steps are needed. At this time, they are no longer requesting a speeding reduction.

DOT Update Report from WI DOT-BOTS Representative:

Mike Panosh reported that fatals this year in Wisconsin are at 92 which are down from 114 at this time in 2013. There have been 6 fatals in Manitowoc County which puts us at the 4^{th} highest in the state. He would like to get the message to the public by radio and newspaper next month.

Recent Fatalities:

Hilltop Rd at Hempton Lake Rd: This accident occurred on 01/23/14 in which a male operator failed to yield right of way from stop sign and struck driver's door of an elderly female who died of her injuries. Road conditions and alcohol were not contributing factors.

<u>County Line Rd and STH 42:</u> This double fatality accident occurred on 02/04/14 when the 26 year old operator of a pickup truck lost control on County Line Rd and struck a large tree. The driver and front seat passenger were both killed. The rear seat passenger survived. Alcohol was a factor.

<u>USH 10 & Village Dr.</u>: This fatal accident occurred on 02/16/14 in which a 20 year old driver of an EB pickup truck crossed the centerline and struck a WB vehicle on USHY 10. The operator of the WB vehicle died at the scene. The operator of the pickup truck was cited for Homicide by Intoxicated Use of Vehicle.

STY 42 and Newtonburg Rd: On 03/24/14, a 23 year old female driver lost control of her vehicle NB on STH 42 in which she overturned and struck a rock embankment. This female driver died from injuries at the scene. Investigation is still pending.

<u>I-43 just north of Silver Creek Rd</u>: This fatal accident occurred on 04/11/14 in which a 26 year old pedestrian jumped out in front of a SB semi on I-43. This accident is still under investigation.

Appointments: None

Next Meeting: July 15, 2014, at the Manitowoc County Sheriff's Office.

A motion to adjourn was made by Barbara Herrmann at 10:55 a.m., seconded by John Kropp, motion carried.

Submitted by:

Patty Shimek Acting Secretary